Program Year 2023 Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Annual Performance Report

Employment Development Department

**2023**

Contents

[Program Year 2023 WIOA Statewide Performance Tables 3](#_Toc83902780)

[Definitions and Cohort Periods 3](#_Toc83902781)

[Resources 4](#_Toc83902782)

[Title I Adult 5](#_Toc83902783)

[Title I Dislocated Worker 8](#_Toc83902784)

[Title I Youth 11](#_Toc83902785)

[Title III Wagner-Peyser 14](#_Toc83902786)

[Effectiveness in Serving Employers 16](#_Toc83902787)

[Program Year 2023 WIOA Local Workforce Development Area Performance Tables 17](#_Toc83902788)

[Alameda County Workforce Development Board 17](#_Toc83902789)

[City of Anaheim – Workforce Development Division 18](#_Toc83902790)

[Workforce Development Board of Contra Costa County 19](#_Toc83902791)

[Foothill Employment and Training Consortium 20](#_Toc83902792)

[Fresno Regional Workforce Development Board 21](#_Toc83902793)

[Golden Sierra Job Training Agency 22](#_Toc83902794)

[Humboldt County 23](#_Toc83902795)

[Imperial County Workforce and Economic Development 24](#_Toc83902796)

[Kern/Inyo/Mono Consortium 25](#_Toc83902797)

[Kings County Job Training Office 26](#_Toc83902798)

[Los Angeles City 27](#_Toc83902799)

[County of Los Angeles Workforce Development, Aging and Community Services 28](#_Toc83902800)

[Madera County Workforce Investment Corporation 29](#_Toc83902801)

[Merced County Workforce Development Board 30](#_Toc83902802)

[Monterey County Workforce Development Board 31](#_Toc83902803)

[Mother Lode Consortium 32](#_Toc83902804)

[Northern Rural Training and Employment Consortium 33](#_Toc83902805)

[North Central Counties Consortium 34](#_Toc83902806)

[Workforce Alliance of the North Bay 35](#_Toc83902807)

[NOVA 36](#_Toc83902808)

[City of Oakland 37](#_Toc83902809)

[County of Orange 38](#_Toc83902810)

[Pacific Gateway 39](#_Toc83902811)

[City of Richmond 40](#_Toc83902812)

[Riverside County Workforce Development Division 41](#_Toc83902813)

[Sacramento Employment and Training Agency 42](#_Toc83902814)

[San Benito County Workforce Development Board 43](#_Toc83902815)

[San Bernardino County Workforce Development Department 44](#_Toc83902816)

[San Diego Workforce Partnership Inc. 45](#_Toc83902817)

[San Francisco Office of Economic and Workforce Development 46](#_Toc83902818)

[San Joaquin County 47](#_Toc83902819)

[San Jose Silicon Valley Workforce Investment Network (work2future) 48](#_Toc83902820)

[County of San Luis Obispo Department of Social Services 49](#_Toc83902821)

[Santa Ana Workforce Development Board 50](#_Toc83902822)

[County of Santa Barbara 51](#_Toc83902823)

[Santa Cruz County Workforce Development Board 52](#_Toc83902824)

[South Bay Workforce Investment Board, Inc. 53](#_Toc83902825)

[Workforce Development Board of Solano County 54](#_Toc83902826)

[Sonoma County Workforce Investment Board 55](#_Toc83902827)

[Southeast Los Angeles County Workforce Development Board 56](#_Toc83902828)

[Stanislaus County Workforce Development Board 57](#_Toc83902829)

[Workforce Investment Board Tulare County 58](#_Toc83902830)

[Workforce Development Board of Ventura County 59](#_Toc83902831)

[Verdugo Workforce Development Board 60](#_Toc83902832)

[Yolo County Health and Human Services Agency 61](#_Toc83902833)

# PY 2023 WIOA Statewide Performance Tables

## Definitions and Cohort Periods

The following table provides a definition, and identifies the cohort periods for the various table headers. While some data elements may differ between programs, the cohort periods identified in this chart apply to all applicable headers.

| **Performance Measurement** | **Definition** | **Cohort Period** |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Participants Served | Number of participants served during the period. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Participants Exited | Number of participants exited during the period. | 4/1/2023 – 3/31/2024 |
| Funds Expended | Total amount expended on participants during the period. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Cost per Participant Served | Funds expended divided by count of participants served during the period. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Percent Training Related Employment | Percentage of participant who received training services who were in training related employment during the second quarter after exit. | 7/1/2022 – 6/30/2023 |
| Percent Enrolled in More than One WIOA Core Program | Percentage of participants who received serviced under more than one WIOA core program. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Percent Administrative Funds Expended | The percentage of total federal funds expended on administration of the program. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Employment Rate (Q2) | The percentage of participants who are in unsubsidized employment during the second quarter after program exit. | 7/1/2022 – 6/30/2023 |
| Employment Rate (Q4) | The percentage of participants who are in unsubsidized employment during the fourth quarter after program exit. | 1/1/2022 – 12/31/2022 |
| Youth Employment/Education/Training Rate (Q2) | The percentage of participants who are in unsubsidized employment and/or education during the second quarter after program exit. | 7/1/2022 – 6/30/2023 |
| Youth Employment/Education/Training Rate (Q4) | The percentage of participants who are in unsubsidized employment and/or education during the fourth quarter after program exit. | 1/1/2022 – 12/31/2022 |
| Median Earnings | The median earnings of program participants who are in unsubsidized employment during the second quarter after program exit. | 7/1/2022 – 6/30/2023 |
| Credential Rate | The number of participants enrolled in an education or training program (excluding On-the-Job Training or customized training) who attain a recognized postsecondary credential or a secondary school diploma or its recognized equivalent, during participation or within one year of program exit. | 1/1/2022 – 12/31/2022 |
| Measurable Skill Gains | Number of program participants who, during the program year, are in an education or training program that leads to a recognized postsecondary credential or employment and who are achieving measurable skill gains based on attainment of at last one of the five types of gains. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Employer Service | Total number of establishments, as defined by the Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS) Quarter Census of Earnings and Wages program, that received a service, or if it an ongoing activity, are continuing to receive a service or other assistance during the reporting period. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |
| Retention with the Same Employer in the 2nd and 4th Quarters after Exit Rate | The percentage of participants employed in the 2nd quarter after exit who have the same employer in the 2nd quarter and 4th quarter after exit. | 1/1/2022 – 12/31/2022 |
| Repeat Business Customers Rate | The percentage of employers who have used qualifying core program services in the current PY, and had received services in any of the three preceding PYs. | 7/1/2023 – 6/30/2024 |

## Resources

For more information on California’s performance guidance, please see Workforce Services Directive (WSD) [24-07](https://edd.ca.gov/en/Jobs_and_Training/Active_Directives), *Performance Guidance*.

For more information on statewide and local performance negotiations and goals, please see [WSD19-11](https://edd.ca.gov/Jobs_and_Training/pubs/wsd19-11.pdf), *State Level Performance Goals and Local Area Negotiations* and Workforce Services Information Notice [22-14](https://edd.ca.gov/en/jobs_and_training/Information_Notices/wsin22-14/), *Local Area Negotiated Performance Goals PY 22 and 23*.

## Title I Adult

### Summary Information

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Funds Expended** | **Cost Per Participant Served** |
| Career Services | 42,555 | 30,407 | $57,606,015 | $1,354 |
| Training Services | 15,865 | 10,816 | $34,553,189 | $2,178 |
| Total Statewide | 42,878 | 30,488 | N/A | N/A |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One WIOA Core Program** | **Percent Administrative Funds Expended** |
| 21.9% | 9.2% | 33.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 61.0% | $7,000 | 65.5% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.0% | 67.0% | $8,640 | 68.8% | 68.7% |

### By Participant Characteristics

| **Participant Characteristics** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Female | 20,603 | 14,253 | 70.3% | 69.0% | $8,296 | 70.2% | 71.1% |
| Male | 22,134 | 16,119 | 68.8% | 65.3% | $8,990 | 67.5% | 66.5% |
| Age: >16 | <4 | 0 | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | 100.0% |
| Age: 16-18 | 1,037 | 763 | 71.0% | 71.3% | $6,329 | 72.1% | 76.7% |
| Age: 19-24 | 7,608 | 5,333 | 75.1% | 73.9% | $8,016 | 71.6% | 71.9% |
| Age: 25-44 | 22,340 | 15,814 | 70.6% | 69.3% | $9,011 | 69.7% | 68.8% |
| Age: 45-54 | 6,256 | 4,531 | 65.1% | 64.2% | $9,088 | 66.0% | 63.8% |
| Age: 55-59 | 2,592 | 1,869 | 62.9% | 59.4% | $8,298 | 58.0% | 62.7% |
| Age: 60+ | 3,044 | 2,178 | 47.3% | 44.3% | $7,510 | 52.6% | 60.6% |
| American Indian/Alaskan Native | 1,132 | 818 | 66.6% | 64.7% | $7,901 | 59.5% | 67.1% |
| Asian | 3,350 | 2,197 | 68.9% | 69.1% | $10,741 | 67.5% | 74.0% |
| Black / African American | 9,573 | 7,012 | 63.8% | 61.7% | $7,488 | 62.1% | 59.1% |
| Hispanic / Latino | 20,165 | 14,333 | 72.7% | 71.8% | $8,752 | 72.1% | 71.5% |
| Native Hawaiian / Pacific Islander | 398 | 262 | 72.9% | 67.5% | $9,286 | 72.6% | 59.2% |
| White | 14,527 | 10,109 | 68.2% | 66.7% | $8,710 | 71.9% | 71.9% |
| More Than One Race | 1,174 | 822 | 65.8% | 65.4% | $8,400 | 59.5% | 68.6% |

### By Employment Barrier

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Employment Barrier** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Displaced Homemakers | 207 | 156 | 61.7% | 62.2% | $7,132 | 40.4% | 58.0% |
| English Language Learners, Low Levels of Literacy, Cultural Barriers | 9,950 | 7,298 | 67.7% | 66.8% | $8,187 | 69.3% | 76.8% |
| Exhausting TANF within 2 Years | 91 | 74 | 67.2% | 68.2% | $7,272 | 20.0% | 50.0% |
| Ex-offenders | 4,569 | 3,432 | 59.3% | 56.4% | $7,990 | 64.3% | 53.5% |
| Homeless Individuals / Runaway Youth | 5,741 | 4,240 | 56.2% | 52.6% | $7,192 | 51.7% | 54.8% |
| Long-Term Unemployed (27 or more consecutive weeks) | 13,146 | 9,290 | 57.6% | 57.1% | $7,825 | 68.9% | 66.4% |
| Low-Income Individuals | 33,919 | 24,082 | 65.2% | 63.5% | $7,900 | 67.6% | 66.6% |
| Migrant and Seasonal Farmworkers | 306 | 111 | 79.3% | 70.7% | $8,061 | 86.3% | 75.6% |
| Individuals with Disabilities | 4,877 | 3,377 | 55.3% | 52.7% | $7,580 | 55.5% | 59.0% |
| Single Parents | 4,019 | 2,857 | 69.9% | 68.7% | $8,019 | 74.4% | 69.3% |
| Youth in Foster Care or Aged Out of System | 57 | 35 | 62.5% | 57.5% | $4,551 | 66.7% | 61.9% |

### Measurable Skill Gains

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Skill Gain Type** | **Total Skill Gains** |
| Educational Functioning Level | 35 |
| Secondary School Diploma | 8 |
| Transcript/Report Card | 607 |
| Progress Towards Established Milestones | 2,531 |
| Skill Progress (Passage of an Exam) | 6,851 |
| **Total** | **10,032** |

## Title I Dislocated Worker

### Summary Information

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Funds Expended** | **Cost Per Participant Served** |
| Career Services | 13,175 | 8,447 | $57,337,743 | $4,352 |
| Training Services | 5,584 | 3,276 | $21,609,371 | $3,870 |
| Total Statewide | 13,257 | 8,506 | N/A | N/A |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One WIOA Core Program** | **Percent Administrative Funds Expended** |
| 25.7% | 33.7% | 32.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 66.5% | $8,508 | 68.6% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.5% | 71.5% | $9,938 | 73.8% | 69.5% |

### By Participant Characteristics

| **Participant Characteristics** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Female | 6,536 | 4,130 | 71.5% | 71.3% | $9,247 | 72.3% | 69.5% |
| Male | 6,670 | 4,354 | 69.6% | 71.7% | $10,765 | 74.9% | 69.6% |
| Age: >16 | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 16-18 | 47 | 43 | 78.6% | 82.4% | $4,968 | 66.7% | 50.0% |
| Age: 19-24 | 1,107 | 733 | 75.7% | 77.5% | $8,840 | 79.0% | 69.5% |
| Age: 25-44 | 6,159 | 4,096 | 74.1% | 73.5% | $10,143 | 74.6% | 71.3% |
| Age: 45-54 | 2,916 | 1,780 | 72.6% | 73.7% | $10,417 | 71.0% | 67.9% |
| Age: 55-59 | 1,401 | 879 | 66.2% | 67.7% | $9,994 | 66.3% | 65.8% |
| Age: 60+ | 1,627 | 975 | 49.6% | 56.0% | $9,243 | 73.2% | 67.1% |
| American Indian/Alaskan Native | 279 | 171 | 78.4% | 71.9% | $8,952 | 69.1% | 70.2% |
| Asian | 1,571 | 831 | 67.2% | 72.3% | $11,899 | 69.6% | 64.1% |
| Black / African American | 1,903 | 1,326 | 67.3% | 66.1% | $8,515 | 69.6% | 68.0% |
| Hispanic / Latino | 5,938 | 3,976 | 74.3% | 74.5% | $9,841 | 75.8% | 70.2% |
| Native Hawaiian / Pacific Islander | 92 | 60 | 71.2% | 72.5% | $9,373 | 88.9% | 76.3% |
| White | 4,790 | 2,995 | 71.1% | 72.0% | $10,532 | 76.0% | 69.2% |
| More Than One Race | 289 | 170 | 78.6% | 71.4% | $10,597 | 62.8% | 69.5% |

### By Employment Barrier

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Employment Barrier** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Displaced Homemakers | 185 | 119 | 56.6% | 62.4% | $8,233 | 60.5% | 57.0% |
| English Language Learners, Low Levels of Literacy, Cultural Barriers | 2,607 | 1,959 | 70.4% | 71.3% | $9,205 | 73.7% | 66.1% |
| Exhausting TANF within 2 Years | 8 | 9 | 80.0% | 72.7% | $8,071 | 33.3% | 33.3% |
| Ex-offenders | 623 | 445 | 65.5% | 63.8% | $8,235 | 71.5% | 71.9% |
| Homeless Individuals / Runaway Youth | 589 | 391 | 60.3% | 59.5% | $6,730 | 73.1% | 58.2% |
| Long-Term Unemployed (27 or more consecutive weeks) | 2,920 | 1,838 | 65.0% | 68.0% | $9,017 | 73.6% | 67.5% |
| Low-Income Individuals | 8,261 | 5,200 | 69.1% | 69.7% | $9,243 | 73.8% | 70.7% |
| Migrant and Seasonal Farmworkers | 522 | 428 | 84.6% | 75.1% | $9,146 | 72.3% | 41.0% |
| Individuals with Disabilities | 891 | 581 | 64.8% | 66.2% | $8,911 | 71.6% | 58.4% |
| Single Parents | 1,097 | 714 | 72.3% | 71.7% | $9,508 | 73.9% | 75.9% |
| Youth in Foster Care or Aged Out of System | 4 | 4 | 20.0% | N/A | $3,691 | N/A | 66.7% |

### Measurable Skill Gains

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Skill Gain Type** | **Total Skill Gains** |
| Educational Functioning Level | 4 |
| Secondary School Diploma | <4 |
| Transcript/Report Card | 217 |
| Progress Towards Established Milestones | 671 |
| Skill Progress (Passage of an Exam) | 2,559 |
| **Total** | **3,452** |

## Title I Youth

### Summary Information

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Funds Expended** | **Cost Per Participant Served** |
| Career Services | 10,327 | 7,537 | $590,685 | $57 |
| Training Services | 3,433 | 2,533 | $619,115 | $180 |
| Total Statewide | 17,513 | 12,003 | N/A | N/A |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One WIOA Core Program** | **Percent Administrative Funds Expended** |
| 22.0% | 6.8% | 48.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 65.7% | $3,870 | 60.4% | 57.8% |
| Total Statewide | 70.6% | 70.9% | $5,139 | 59.8% | 66.6% |

### By Participant Characteristics

| **Participant Characteristics** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Female | 8,652 | 5,985 | 72.0% | 71.9% | $4,935 | 59.9% | 67.3% |
| Male | 8,768 | 5,942 | 69.1% | 70.0% | $5,510 | 60.0% | 65.9% |
| Age: >16 | 275 | 89 | 60.6% | 60.0% | $1,883 | 42.2% | 69.2% |
| Age: 16-18 | 7,157 | 4,835 | 69.3% | 70.4% | $4,256 | 60.2% | 69.1% |
| Age: 19-24 | 10,058 | 7,063 | 71.5% | 71.3% | $5,718 | 59.8% | 63.2% |
| Age: 25-44 | 23 | 16 | 72.7% | 90.0% | $5,413 | 60.0% | 50.0% |
| Age: 45-54 | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 55-59 | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 60+ | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| American Indian/Alaskan Native | 559 | 344 | 71.5% | 65.0% | $4,827 | 58.0% | 66.1% |
| Asian | 784 | 541 | 64.7% | 70.9% | $4,464 | 68.5% | 74.1% |
| Black / African American | 3,072 | 2,245 | 64.7% | 63.0% | $4,177 | 47.2% | 61.8% |
| Hispanic / Latino | 11,116 | 7,523 | 73.1% | 73.4% | $5,491 | 61.8% | 68.3% |
| Native Hawaiian / Pacific Islander | 140 | 97 | 67.1% | 61.0% | $7,157 | 51.4% | 59.3% |
| White | 5,888 | 3,799 | 69.3% | 70.8% | $5,314 | 64.6% | 70.5% |
| More Than One Race | 509 | 311 | 61.5% | 55.8% | $4,753 | 46.9% | 64.2% |

### By Employment Barrier

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Employment Barrier** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Displaced Homemakers | 24 | 19 | 62.5% | 83.3% | $6,645 | 40.0% | 100.0% |
| English Language Learners, Low Levels of Literacy, Cultural Barriers | 12,414 | 8,907 | 70.4% | 70.9% | $5,103 | 60.1% | 70.4% |
| Exhausting TANF within 2 Years | <4 | 7 | 20.0% | 25.0% | $2,700 | - | 66.7% |
| Ex-offenders | 1,050 | 665 | 59.6% | 57.1% | $4,707 | 48.5% | 58.6% |
| Homeless Individuals / Runaway Youth | 2,974 | 1,960 | 67.5% | 68.6% | $5,066 | 56.6% | 61.0% |
| Long-Term Unemployed (27 or more consecutive weeks) | 6,880 | 5,017 | 65.9% | 66.9% | $4,688 | 56.4% | 65.9% |
| Low-Income Individuals | 17,089 | 11,684 | 70.4% | 70.7% | $5,135 | 59.3% | 66.6% |
| Migrant and Seasonal Farmworkers | 44 | 38 | 74.5% | 80.6% | $4,779 | 78.7% | 78.6% |
| Individuals with Disabilities | 2,794 | 1,780 | 64.4% | 65.7% | $4,532 | 54.6% | 62.0% |
| Single Parents | 541 | 402 | 65.0% | 67.4% | $5,910 | 57.4% | 70.2% |
| Youth in Foster Care or Aged Out of System | 1,379 | 865 | 59.9% | 59.6% | $3,974 | 48.2% | 56.3% |

### Measurable Skill Gains

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Skill Gain Type** | **Total Skill Gains** |
| Educational Functioning Level | 2,156 |
| Secondary School Diploma | 1,513 |
| Transcript/Report Card | 2,611 |
| Progress Towards Established Milestones | 441 |
| Skill Progress (Passage of an Exam) | 2,295 |
| **Total** | **9,016** |

## Title III Wagner-Peyser

### Summary Information

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Funds Expended** | **Cost Per Participant Served** |
| Career Services | 137,495 | 139,745 | $69,012,337 | $502 |
| Training Services | N/A | N/A | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 137,495 | 139,745 | N/A | N/A |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One WIOA Core Program** | **Percent Administrative Funds Expended** |
| N/A | 4.2% | N/A |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 57.6% | 55.8% | $7,584 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 60.0% | 60.8% | $9,821 | N/A | N/A |

### By Participant Characteristics

| **Participant Characteristics** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Female | 66,682 | 67,884 | 59.6% | 61.6% | $8,883 | N/A | N/A |
| Male | 70,117 | 71,069 | 60.4% | 60.0% | $10,804 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: >16 | 29 | 28 | 10.0% | 16.7% | $2,293 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 16-18 | 462 | 397 | 65.6% | 64.2% | $4,907 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 19-24 | 9,275 | 9,320 | 67.6% | 70.2% | $6,858 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 25-44 | 63,230 | 65,350 | 63.9% | 66.8% | $10,596 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 45-54 | 27,351 | 27,712 | 61.4% | 62.2% | $10,789 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 55-59 | 14,441 | 14,571 | 57.4% | 57.6% | $9,603 | N/A | N/A |
| Age: 60+ | 22,707 | 22,367 | 45.0% | 42.0% | $7,854 | N/A | N/A |
| American Indian/Alaskan Native | 2,568 | 2,426 | 60.4% | 61.8% | $8,716 | N/A | N/A |
| Asian | 16,142 | 16,784 | 56.1% | 60.6% | $14,026 | N/A | N/A |
| Black / African American | 11,651 | 11,423 | 61.6% | 62.8% | $8,870 | N/A | N/A |
| Hispanic / Latino | 58,675 | 57,765 | 65.0% | 62.7% | $8,494 | N/A | N/A |
| Native Hawaiian / Pacific Islander | 1,018 | 1,043 | 57.5% | 63.8% | $10,657 | N/A | N/A |
| White | 48,050 | 49,672 | 57.9% | 59.2% | $10,882 | N/A | N/A |
| More Than One Race | 2,572 | 2,715 | 61.9% | 63.9% | $10,663 | N/A | N/A |

### By Employment Barrier

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Employment Barrier** | **Total Participants Served** | **Total Participants Exited** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Displaced Homemakers | 135 | 102 | 54.7% | 51.6% | $7,080 | N/A | N/A |
| English Language Learners, Low Levels of Literacy, Cultural Barriers | 8,755 | 8,203 | 66.6% | 57.4% | $7,458 | N/A | N/A |
| Exhausting TANF within 2 Years | 13 | 13 | 75.0% | 80.0% | $6,843 | N/A | N/A |
| Ex-offenders | 917 | 719 | 58.6% | 57.1% | $7,846 | N/A | N/A |
| Homeless Individuals / Runaway Youth | 2,485 | 2,263 | 48.1% | 45.4% | $6,162 | N/A | N/A |
| Long-Term Unemployed (27 or more consecutive weeks) | 2,260 | 1,727 | 49.7% | 50.0% | $7,446 | N/A | N/A |
| Low-Income Individuals | 28,235 | 28,293 | 60.0% | 59.7% | $7,730 | N/A | N/A |
| Migrant and Seasonal Farmworkers | 11,252 | 11,624 | 73.8% | 53.7% | $6,932 | N/A | N/A |
| Individuals with Disabilities | 5,203 | 4,343 | 53.8% | 52.0% | $8,886 | N/A | N/A |
| Single Parents | 2,060 | 1,754 | 64.4% | 67.8% | $8,465 | N/A | N/A |
| Youth in Foster Care or Aged Out of System | 26 | 24 | 56.5% | 43.8% | $4,132 | N/A | N/A |

## Effectiveness in Serving Employers

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Employer Services** | **Establishment Count** |
| Employer Information and Support Services | 29,981 |
| Workforce Recruitment Assistance | 54,373 |
| Engaged in Strategic Planning/Economic Development | 1,259 |
| Accessing Untapped Labor Pools | 433 |
| Training Services | 3,282 |
| Incumbent Worker Training Services | 402 |
| Rapid Response/Business Downsizing Assistance | 1,443 |
| Planning Layoff Response | 705 |

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **Pilot Approaches** | **Rate** |
| Retention with the Same Employer in the 2nd and 4th Quarters after Exit Rate | 59.2% |
| Repeat Business Customers Rate | 21.0% |

# Program Year 2023 WIOA Local Workforce Development Area Performance Tables

## Alameda County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 390 | 213 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 135 | 67 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 390 | 213 | 1.2% | 3.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 64.0% | $8,400 | 65.5% | 45.0% |
| Total Statewide | 60.6% | 57.8% | $11,199 | 75.3% | 49.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 426 | 243 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 165 | 82 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 426 | 243 | 3.7% | 20.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 69.0% | $12,000 | 65.0% | 45.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.3% | 63.3% | $11,311 | 62.2% | 49.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 108 | 80 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 31 | 23 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 198 | 160 | N/A | 2.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 63.0% | $4,200 | 60.4% | 57.8% |
| Total Statewide | 72.0% | 69.9% | $4,930 | 69.1% | 76.3% |

## City of Anaheim – Workforce Development Division

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 113 | 73 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 85 | 63 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 113 | 73 | 53.8% | 11.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 74.6% | 68.2% | $9,200 | 73.5% | 66.0% |
| Total Statewide | 90.9% | 76.4% | $11,707 | 85.2% | 78.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 20 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 13 | 4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 20 | 7 | 40.0% | 75.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 69.0% | $10,500 | 75.0% | 73.0% |
| Total Statewide | 62.5% | 76.9% | $12,654 | 44.4% | 72.7% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 71 | 31 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 37 | 30 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 102 | 57 | N/A | 1.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 77.0% | $5,600 | 72.0% | 61.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.6% | 66.7% | $6,032 | 57.1% | 78.3% |

## Workforce Development Board of Contra Costa County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 651 | 301 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 336 | 156 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 651 | 302 | N/A | 7.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.4% | 63.9% | $7,800 | 62.9% | 56.3% |
| Total Statewide | 66.9% | 68.8% | $9,878 | 52.6% | 52.4% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 142 | 69 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 66 | 34 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 142 | 69 | N/A | 50.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 69.7% | 70.0% | $10,000 | 68.6% | 60.5% |
| Total Statewide | 69.6% | 69.0% | $6,854 | 59.2% | 51.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participa7nts Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 107 | 46 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 16 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 227 | 119 | N/A | 1.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 68.0% | $3,870 | 60.5% | 67.8% |
| Total Statewide | 62.7% | 52.2% | $5,262 | 22.7% | 49.1% |

## Foothill Employment and Training Consortium

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 166 | 81 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 92 | 41 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 166 | 81 | 20.0% | 38.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 65.5% | $9,100 | 74.0% | 63.0% |
| Total Statewide | 65.9% | 71.9% | $4,905 | 91.4% | 66.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 134 | 50 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 97 | 34 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 134 | 50 | 18.2% | 44.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 74.0% | 67.7% | $9,600 | 79.0% | 58.7% |
| Total Statewide | 69.7% | 75.0% | $8,398 | 48.0% | 77.4% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 39 | 10 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 13 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 40 | 11 | N/A | 60.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 70.0% | $3,955 | 75.0% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 50.0% | 62.5% | $5,850 | 91.6% | 57.1% |

## Fresno Regional Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 959 | 413 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 494 | 242 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 968 | 413 | 58.9% | 8.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 70.0% | $7,800 | 75.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 83.5% | 83.6% | $8,940 | 80.5% | 81.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 761 | 313 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 371 | 146 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 761 | 313 | 46.9% | 19.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 75.0% | $8,508 | 79.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 84.6% | 81.3% | $10,235 | 89.6% | 94.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 588 | 298 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 129 | 79 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,109 | 559 | 59.8% | 3.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 75.0% | $3,900 | 76.0% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 90.3% | 84.4% | $5,056 | 85.9% | 80.2% |

## Golden Sierra Job Training Agency

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 138 | 101 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 86 | 67 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 140 | 102 | 13.6% | 10.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 70.0% | $8,374 | 63.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 75.0% | 66.7% | $9,832 | 77.1% | 82.7% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 40 | 26 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 30 | 16 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 40 | 26 | 14.3% | 37.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 70.0% | $10,400 | 65.0% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.7% | 80.0% | $13,662 | 91.7% | 82.1% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 27 | 14 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 6 | 4 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 47 | 30 | 16.7% | 8.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 60.0% | $4,248 | 65.0% | 63.0% |
| Total Statewide | 84.8% | 71.4% | $5,779 | 80.0% | 90.9% |

## Humboldt County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 243 | 167 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 137 | 54 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 243 | 167 | 5.7% | 18.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 76.3% | 62.7% | $8,247 | 85.0% | 64.7% |
| Total Statewide | 62.5% | 63.8% | $8, 977 | 47.1% | 60.8% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 36 | 17 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 20 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 36 | 17 | N/A | 50.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 78.0% | 63.0% | $9,122 | 80.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 58.3% | 75.0% | $11,508 | 33.3% | 40.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 44 | 21 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 8 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 72 | 44 | N/A | 4.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 44.8% | 58.0% | $3,500 | 33.0% | 38.3% |
| Total Statewide | 66.6% | 55.6% | $2,382 | 37.5% | 34.5% |

## Imperial County Workforce and Economic Development

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 508 | 267 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 224 | 109 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 508 | 267 | 25.0% | 2.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 69.0% | $7,300 | 70.0% | 53.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.3% | 79.8% | $8,873 | 65.9% | 69.9% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 46 | 26 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 31 | 19 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 46 | 26 | 27.1% | 6.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 66.0% | 60.0% | $7,300 | 74.0% | 58.0% |
| Total Statewide | 77.8% | 85.0% | $9,617 | 68.0% | 54.5% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 431 | 189 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 76 | 28 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 626 | 231 | N/A | 1.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 58.0% | 59.5% | $3,200 | 60.0% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 56.9% | 58.4% | $4,117 | 57.1% | 61.9% |

## Kern/Inyo/Mono Consortium

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 922 | 706 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 594 | 468 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 922 | 706 | 47.4% | 6.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 68.0% | $7,800 | 73.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 81.6% | 80.0% | $10,411 | 79.5% | 91.9% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 201 | 152 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 113 | 82 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 201 | 152 | 48.4% | 27.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 70.0% | $7,800 | 71.1% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 78.1% | 72.7% | $9,713 | 85.4% | 85.7% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 496 | 412 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 221 | 184 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 732 | 616 | 18.2% | 2.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 64.5% | $4,800 | 64.2% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 66.3% | 64.5% | $5,831 | 64.4% | 75.9% |

## Kings County Job Training Office

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 212 | 142 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 198 | 134 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 212 | 142 | 0.9% | 3.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 63.0% | $7,300 | 79.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 75.0% | 69.7% | $9,679 | 57.1% | 72.6% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 33 | 16 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 33 | 15 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 33 | 16 | N/A | 45.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 73.0% | $9,500 | 77.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 91.3% | 70.0% | $10,763 | 89.7% | 84.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 9 | 11 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 62 | 59 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 83 | 72 | 15.7% | 1.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 66.5% | 68.0% | $5,100 | 73.0% | 73.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.6% | 80.4% | $8,412 | 61.1% | 82.1% |

## Los Angeles City

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 10,422 | 8,038 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 2,668 | 2,126 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 10,428 | 8,040 | 11.6% | 4.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 57.5% | $6,800 | 65.5% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 64.5% | 62.7% | $7,617 | 70.2% | 64.5% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 3,109 | 2,177 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 951 | 584 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 3,110 | 2,177 | 12.4% | 36.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 63.0% | $8,300 | 68.6% | 53.0% |
| Total Statewide | 62.8% | 65.4% | $8,431 | 71.1% | 65.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,097 | 1,026 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 352 | 211 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 2,097 | 1,785 | 44.8% | 2.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 72.0% | $4,200 | 61.0% | 62.0% |
| Total Statewide | 69.7% | 74.0% | $4,938 | 54.9% | 65.2% |

## County of Los Angeles Workforce Development, Aging and Community Services

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 5,619 | 4,494 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 1,899 | 1,557 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 5,664 | 4,509 | 16.0% | 13.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.5% | 63.0% | $7,000 | 65.7% | 62.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.4% | 67.6% | $8,227 | 75.8% | 78.4% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,270 | 941 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 450 | 296 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,271 | 941 | 13.1% | 44.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 67.2% | $8,550 | 71.9% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 69.2% | 72.7% | $9,487 | 78.6% | 72.1% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,237 | 1,054 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 322 | 278 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,752 | 1,464 | 11.7% | 23.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 67.0% | $4,200 | 60.4% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 63.3% | 64.9% | $5,020 | 57.8% | 71.4% |

## Madera County Workforce Investment Corporation

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 310 | 167 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 113 | 56 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 310 | 167 | 54.7% | 32.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.6% | 62.0% | $5,961 | 79.0% | 53.0% |
| Total Statewide | 73.6% | 69.7% | $7,783 | 93.3% | 69.0% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 57 | 23 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 31 | 12 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 57 | 23 | 66.7% | 59.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 77.0% | $7,850 | 79.0% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.0% | 72.2% | $11,527 | 100.0% | 69.6% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 99 | 55 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 51 | 22 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 122 | 61 | 76.5% | 54.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 75.0% | $5,800 | 70.0% | 56.5% |
| Total Statewide | 71.4% | 84.3% | $8,016 | 100.0% | 63.0% |

## Merced County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 524 | 311 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 194 | 142 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 524 | 311 | 30.6% | 13.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 71.5% | $7,228 | 71.2% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.8% | 70.3% | $9,503 | 63.4% | 67.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 244 | 178 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 107 | 66 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 244 | 178 | 47.0% | 45.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 75.0% | $7,900 | 77.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.3% | 82.2% | $9,584 | 71.7% | 68.8% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 210 | 169 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 62 | 39 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 259 | 204 | 47.8% | 1.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.3% | 75.0% | $5,000 | 73.9% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 78.2% | 80.3% | $6,231 | 64.2% | 62.0% |

## Monterey County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 630 | 395 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 268 | 125 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 632 | 395 | 20.2% | 8.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.0% | 66.7% | $7,500 | 65.5% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.9% | 72.9% | $10,069 | 70.8% | 48.8% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 112 | 92 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 48 | 37 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 112 | 92 | 25.0% | 14.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.0% | 71.0% | $8,508 | 68.6% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 79.1% | 73.3% | $12,037 | 73.7% | 61.1% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 61 | 58 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 54 | 53 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 113 | 135 | 17.1% | 21.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 65.7% | $4,600 | 60.4% | 52.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.5% | 75.0% | $6,889 | 75.8% | 73.3% |

## Mother Lode Consortium

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 235 | 154 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 42 | 28 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 235 | 154 | 23.7% | 21.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 62.0% | 61.9% | $6,500 | 72.0% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 64.2% | 65.5% | $8,210 | 69.6% | 91.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 37 | 24 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 10 | 6 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 37 | 24 | 28.6% | 89.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 65.0% | $7,000 | 75.0% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.0% | 100.0% | $14,906 | 100.0% | 100.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 42 | 37 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | <4 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 53 | 45 | 33.3% | 45.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 60.0% | $3,900 | 60.4% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 56.5% | 76.5% | $6,355 | 66.7% | 75.0% |

## Northern Rural Training and Employment Consortium

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 457 | 266 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 381 | 228 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 457 | 266 | 63.5% | 3.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 78.0% | 77.0% | $9,500 | 78.0% | 77.0% |
| Total Statewide | 89.2% | 84.6% | $13,154 | 83.0% | 86.8% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 322 | 205 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 228 | 141 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 322 | 205 | 63.3% | 19.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 77.0% | 77.0% | $8,200 | 79.0% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.6% | 84.7% | $11,456 | 85.7% | 87.6% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 106 | 62 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 19 | 15 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 269 | 154 | 45.5% | 3.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 70.0% | $4,800 | 64.0% | 57.8% |
| Total Statewide | 79.2% | 79.6% | $5,905 | 67.9% | 72.2% |

## North Central Counties Consortium

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 690 | 379 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 512 | 241 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 693 | 379 | 5.0% | 13.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 72.0% | $8,900 | 77.0% | 76.0% |
| Total Statewide | 82.6% | 84.0% | $10,842 | 87.4% | 89.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 301 | 176 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 182 | 106 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 303 | 176 | 10.9% | 30.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 72.0% | $8,500 | 70.0% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.0% | 79.7% | $10,672 | 78.7% | 80.3% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 299 | 151 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 126 | 83 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 440 | 229 | 33.7% | 13.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 79.0% | $4,700 | 79.0% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 85.4% | 84.0% | $6,141 | 87.0% | 79.2% |

## Workforce Alliance of the North Bay

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 301 | 163 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 81 | 31 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 301 | 163 | 53.4% | 11.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 73.8% | $7,700 | 67.0% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 69.9% | 69.9% | $10,348 | 53.8% | 77.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 59 | 41 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 21 | 12 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 59 | 41 | 35.7% | 39.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 76.0% | 75.5% | $8,800 | 69.0% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 65.7% | 62.1% | $11,168 | 61.5% | 78.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 49 | 32 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 24 | 5 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 100 | 58 | N/A | 16.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 67.5% | $4,200 | 60.5% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 66.7% | 70.6% | $5,413 | 80.0% | 76.2% |

## NOVA

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,420 | 916 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 94 | 32 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,420 | 916 | 8.0% | 11.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 60.0% | 54.0% | $12,200 | 65.0% | 40.0% |
| Total Statewide | 54.5% | 58.5% | $12,922 | 59.3% | 56.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,089 | 556 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 270 | 77 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,089 | 556 | N/A | 27.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 68.0% | $18,000 | 72.0% | 52.0% |
| Total Statewide | 65.3% | 67.3% | $20,160 | 72.5% | 49.8% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 14 | 14 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 8 | 20 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 48 | 32 | 20.7% | 4.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 75.0% | $5,000 | 79.0% | 54.0% |
| Total Statewide | 78.3% | 85.0% | $7,733 | 82.6% | 35.7% |

## City of Oakland

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 539 | 360 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 151 | 83 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 540 | 361 | 3.1% | 6.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 63.0% | 56.4% | $8,000 | 65.5% | 50.9% |
| Total Statewide | 64.0% | 60.4% | $8,321 | 51.8% | 10.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 126 | 80 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 54 | 27 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 126 | 80 | N/A | 39.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 66.5% | $9,900 | 73.4% | 52.6% |
| Total Statewide | 64.9% | 61.8% | $10,244 | 67.7% | 28.6% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 190 | 164 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 32 | 21 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 231 | 200 | N/A | 8.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 70.0% | $4,000 | 51.1% | 63.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.4% | 61.8% | $3,321 | 31.3% | 37.9% |

## County of Orange

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 755 | 477 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 198 | 122 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 755 | 477 | 14.1% | 11.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 61.0% | 60.0% | $7,800 | 62.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 62.5% | 56.9% | $7,728 | 71.4% | 70.7% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 475 | 256 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 143 | 70 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 475 | 256 | 5.1% | 38.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 73.0% | $10,000 | 72.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 64.9% | 65.0% | $11,392 | 72.2% | 63.7% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 460 | 194 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 166 | 70 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 595 | 279 | 2.3% | 5.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 63.0% | 60.0% | $4,000 | 55.0% | 50.0% |
| Total Statewide | 63.6% | 67.5% | $5,111 | 23.0% | 53.7% |

## Pacific Gateway

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 554 | 366 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 241 | 152 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 554 | 366 | 2.4% | 9.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.0% | 64.0% | $7,400 | 70.0% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 69.3% | 66.7% | $9,071 | 73.1% | 85.4% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 171 | 94 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 101 | 47 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 171 | 94 | 3.2% | 46.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 69.0% | $10,500 | 71.0% | 72.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.7% | 68.3% | $11,629 | 69.6% | 81.1% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 102 | 28 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 36 | 20 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 140 | 38 | N/A | 5.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 66.5% | $4,800 | 76.5% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.9% | 69.0% | $2,673 | 47.4% | 70.8% |

## City of Richmond

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 161 | 89 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 93 | 38 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 164 | 89 | 46.6% | 20.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 75.0% | $7,800 | 70.0% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 73.7% | 66.6% | $10,795 | 88.9% | 58.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 112 | 60 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 47 | 16 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 112 | 60 | 54.5% | 33.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 77.0% | 79.0% | $11,800 | 75.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.0% | 71.4% | $14,463 | 80.0% | 63.4% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 74 | 29 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 39 | 6 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 102 | 32 | 20.0% | 38.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 77.0% | $5,300 | 60.4% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.0% | 100% | $6,196 | 75.0% | 37.5% |

## Riverside County Workforce Development Division

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,842 | 1,276 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 1,390 | 982 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,842 | 1,276 | 22.3% | 4.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 67.0% | $7,300 | 72.0% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.9% | 73.4% | $8,905 | 66.9% | 81.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 461 | 282 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 350 | 202 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 461 | 282 | 25.6% | 30.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 66.0% | 64.0% | $8,300 | 72.0% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.6% | 75.1% | $9,880 | 72.8% | 83.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 498 | 464 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 325 | 294 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 687 | 649 | 13.5% | 0.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 73.0% | $3,950 | 55.0% | 77.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.4% | 69.7% | $4,292 | 69.3% | 89.4% |

## Sacramento Employment and Training Agency

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,541 | 1,163 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 184 | 116 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,541 | 1,163 | 3.8% | 4.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 61.0% | $6,900 | 65.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.5% | 68.5% | $8,320 | 75.3% | 69.0% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 183 | 101 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 45 | 14 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 183 | 101 | 4.8% | 29.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 70.0% | $8,500 | 70.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 73.8% | 67.7% | $10,844 | 65.5% | 81.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 244 | 208 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 35 | 18 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 378 | 298 | 32.1% | 2.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 70.0% | $4,250 | 58.0% | 50.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.9% | 64.0% | $4,951 | 43.4% | 48.1% |

## San Benito County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 21 | 20 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 13 | 13 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 21 | 20 | 30.0% | 42.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 75.0% | $7,500 | 55.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 84.2% | 66.7% | $14,424 | 71.4% | 28.6% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 22 | 16 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 14 | 10 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 22 | 16 | 18.2% | 63.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 80.0% | $10,000 | 50.0% | 50.0% |
| Total Statewide | 73.7% | 73.9% | $13,943 | 27.3% | 33.3% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 8 | 4 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | <4 | 4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 13 | 10 | 20.0% | 30.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 66.0% | $7,000 | 48.0% | 50.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.4% | 55.6% | $8,770 | 33.3% | 100.0% |

## San Bernardino County Workforce Development Department

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,232 | 985 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 423 | 367 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,232 | 985 | 33.2% | 11.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 61.0% | $6,850 | 68.0% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 73.3% | 74.6% | $8,726 | 56.6% | 80.4% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 460 | 335 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 177 | 137 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 460 | 335 | 32.7% | 28.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.8% | 66.0% | $8,400 | 70.0% | 56.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.5% | 70.7% | $9,124 | 62.0% | 82.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 849 | 677 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 606 | 553 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,952 | 1,312 | 14.8% | 1.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.7% | 71.0% | $4,000 | 63.9% | 66.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.8% | 70.9% | $5,933 | 44.4% | 59.3% |

## San Diego Workforce Partnership Inc.

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,295 | 763 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 820 | 469 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,295 | 763 | 39.1% | 8.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 70.0% | $8,200 | 76.0% | 63.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.7% | 69.8% | $9,100 | 74.7% | 75.5% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 552 | 240 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 322 | 128 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 552 | 240 | 26.5% | 34.10% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 74.0% | 72.0% | $10,200 | 70.0% | 62.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.3% | 73.7% | $11,755 | 63.3% | 70.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 333 | 126 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 140 | 57 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,401 | 468 | 2.6% | 2.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 67.7% | $4,800 | 64.0% | 50.0% |
| Total Statewide | 75.2% | 75.6% | $4,647 | 60.2% | 44.7% |

## San Francisco Office of Economic and Workforce Development

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 484 | 389 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 194 | 134 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 486 | 398 | 1.2% | 6.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 63.0% | 58.0% | $7,600 | 72.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.1% | 70.6% | $10,841 | 55.6% | 79.1% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 81 | 91 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 55 | 35 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 81 | 92 | 4.5% | 27.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 70.0% | $8,000 | 70.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.7% | 75.6% | $6,286 | 62.5% | 65.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | <4 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 0 | 0 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 14 | 12 | N/A | N/A |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 49.0% | $4,900 | 40.0% | 30.0% |
| Total Statewide | 66.6% | 61.5% | $6,048 | N/A | N/A |

## San Joaquin County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 514 | 427 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 324 | 287 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 514 | 427 | 41.7% | 7.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 74.0% | 70.0% | $8,600 | 78.4% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.9% | 79.7% | $10,182 | 85.1% | 90.6% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 86 | 80 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 56 | 63 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 86 | 80 | 55.8% | 33.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 79.0% | $9,900 | 81.4% | 75.0% |
| Total Statewide | 83.7% | 78.4% | $12,190 | 87.2% | 87.2% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 214 | 196 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 10 | 6 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 287 | 301 | 20.0% | 1.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 68.0% | $3,500 | 50.0% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.6% | 61.1% | $5,087 | 42.6% | 72.0% |

## San Jose Silicon Valley Workforce Investment Network (work2future)

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,266 | 802 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 297 | 174 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,266 | 802 | 3.7% | 9.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.0% | 62.0% | $8,800 | 65.5% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.6% | 70.8% | $11,471 | 80.2% | 85.9% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 428 | 215 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 135 | 35 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 428 | 215 | 4.3% | 49.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 67.0% | $9,800 | 72.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.8% | 71.8% | $14,738 | 80.0% | 78.1% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 176 | 79 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 38 | 22 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 450 | 219 | N/A | 2.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 66.0% | $5,000 | 60.4% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 65.2% | 75.5% | $6,691 | 90.9% | 65.8% |

## County of San Luis Obispo Department of Social Services

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 88 | 45 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 27 | 12 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 88 | 45 | 33.3% | 13.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 63.5% | $7,000 | 70.0% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.3% | 63.6% | $9,080 | 90.9% | 91.7% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 39 | 19 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 10 | 5 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 39 | 19 | N/A | 74.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 75.0% | $9,100 | 68.6% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.2% | 70.6% | $9,080 | 60.0% | 88.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 18 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 4 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 46 | 13 | N/A | 4.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.5% | 65.7% | $3,870 | 60.4% | 57.8% |
| Total Statewide | 63.6% | 80.0% | $4,065 | 50.0% | 85.7% |

## Santa Ana Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 85 | 50 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 59 | 28 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 85 | 50 | N/A | 28.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 60.0% | 59.0% | $7,200 | 67.0% | 40.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.4% | 75.0% | $8,601 | 64.3% | 46.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 100 | 76 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 63 | 48 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 100 | 76 | 2.5% | 49.0% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 68.0% | $8,508 | 69.0% | 40.0% |
| Total Statewide | 62.1% | 73.8% | $11,921 | 52.8% | 27.4% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 39 | 39 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 20 | 9 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 42 | 41 | N/A | 26.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.7% | 65.0% | $4,300 | 50.0% | 58.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.9% | 62.3% | $3,849 | 63.3% | 59.3% |

## County of Santa Barbara

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 120 | 73 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 90 | 50 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 121 | 73 | 15.4% | 13.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 64.0% | $6,700 | 62.0% | 56.0% |
| Total Statewide | 68.0% | 74.2% | $9,815 | 68.6% | 57.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 110 | 75 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 66 | 39 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 110 | 75 | 25.8% | 40.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.0% | 71.0% | $8,600 | 64.0% | 59.0% |
| Total Statewide | 79.5% | 71.4% | $9,372 | 55.6% | 35.5% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 164 | 139 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | <4 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 182 | 152 | N/A | 1.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 64.5% | $3,490 | 60.0% | 66.0% |
| Total Statewide | 75.9% | 75.2% | $3,648 | 25.9% | 90.9% |

## Santa Cruz County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 165 | 148 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 131 | 108 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 165 | 148 | 26.1% | 7.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 71.0% | $8,200 | 65.5% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 79.0% | 75.8% | $11,149 | 54.3% | 48.8% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 47 | 55 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 38 | 42 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 47 | 55 | 38.5% | 31.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 70.0% | $11,000 | 68.6% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 83.6% | 77.2% | $14,555 | 61.5% | 44.4% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 71 | 32 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 23 | 12 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 145 | 81 | 28.6% | 6.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 79.0% | 79.0% | $3,900 | 77.0% | 77.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.4% | 85.5% | $4,464 | 55.8% | 80.7% |

## South Bay Workforce Investment Board, Inc.

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 645 | 327 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 266 | 148 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 645 | 327 | 44.9% | 13.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 66.0% | 64.0% | $8,100 | 69.5% | 57.5% |
| Total Statewide | 78.2% | 78.7% | $9,303 | 68.3% | 57.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 524 | 268 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 270 | 143 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 524 | 268 | 37.2% | 52.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 71.5% | $12,000 | 73.0% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 81.3% | 81.1% | $10,976 | 75.7% | 78.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 244 | 125 | NA | NA |
| Training Services | 25 | 12 | NA | NA |
| Total Statewide | 304 | 153 | 18.8% | 7.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 72.0% | $4,000 | 62.0% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.7% | 72.2% | $4,875 | 70.0% | 81.3% |

## Workforce Development Board of Solano County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 189 | 79 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 92 | 37 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 189 | 79 | 38.1% | 15.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 70.0% | $8,000 | 73.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.7% | 68.5% | $11,044 | 65.2% | 50.7% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 78 | 36 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 38 | 19 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 78 | 36 | 36.7% | 47.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 78.0% | 79.0% | $11,500 | 73.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 81.8% | 75.0% | $15,069 | 78.3% | 52.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 37 | 9 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 13 | <4 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 46 | 13 | N/A | 4.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 76.0% | 67.0% | $5,400 | 65.0% | 45.0% |
| Total Statewide | 78.9% | 72.1% | $7,790 | 44.4% | 66.7% |

## Sonoma County Workforce Investment Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 369 | 248 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 120 | 53 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 373 | 248 | 22.2% | 7.8% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.0% | 64.0% | $7,800 | 72.0% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 65.6% | 60.5% | $8,826 | 63.2% | 62.8% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 59 | 44 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 17 | 12 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 59 | 44 | 22.2% | 49.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 66.5% | $8,508 | 68.6% | 65.0% |
| Total Statewide | 62.8% | 66.0% | $12,082 | 61.1% | 53.3% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 46 | 30 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 13 | 8 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 60 | 43 | 50.0% | 3.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 75.0% | $5,700 | 45.0% | 57.8% |
| Total Statewide | 73.1% | 80.0% | $6,220 | 20.0% | 66.7% |

## Southeast Los Angeles County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 572 | 355 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 173 | 104 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 572 | 355 | 28.9% | 27.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 64.9% | 61.8% | $7,400 | 67.7% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 71.1% | 67.7% | $8,788 | 83.1% | 93.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 89 | 46 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 40 | 17 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 89 | 46 | 12.5% | 85.4% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.2% | 67.0% | $8,600 | 79.2% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 72.7% | 72.5% | $10,693 | 72.7% | 100.0% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 154 | 124 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 27 | 7 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 191 | 140 | 42.9% | 12.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.7% | 73.0% | $4,150 | 69.0% | 67.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.8% | 58.8% | $4,208 | 65.2% | 90.4% |

## Stanislaus County Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 660 | 421 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 227 | 136 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 665 | 421 | 50.3% | 9.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 69.2% | 69.0% | $7,900 | 79.0% | 67.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.2% | 71.4% | $9,015 | 74.4% | 83.3% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 74 | 35 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 16 | 12 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 74 | 35 | 42.9% | 40.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 66.9% | 66.5% | $8,519 | 79.0% | 72.0% |
| Total Statewide | 83.3% | 76.7% | $11,011 | 90.0% | 73.3% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 321 | 196 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 87 | 59 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 575 | 348 | 43.1% | 1.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 71.0% | 70.0% | $3,900 | 57.0% | 55.0% |
| Total Statewide | 80.4% | 74.8% | $5,238 | 84.4% | 68.1% |

## Workforce Investment Board Tulare County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 1,760 | 1,531 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 380 | 245 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 1,760 | 1,531 | 18.7% | 24.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 60.0% | 58.0% | $5,600 | 79.0% | 71.0% |
| Total Statewide | 60.6% | 60.6% | $6,949 | 88.2% | 77.5% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 378 | 369 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 94 | 73 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 378 | 369 | 24.5% | 58.5% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 67.0% | 63.0% | $6,900 | 79.0% | 76.0% |
| Total Statewide | 69.9% | 65.1% | $8,035 | 89.2% | 92.9% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 572 | 578 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 61 | 46 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 727 | 719 | 35.5% | 22.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 70.0% | 71.0% | $4,200 | 60.0% | 67.0% |
| Total Statewide | 63.2% | 65.8% | $4,693 | 54.8% | 80.5% |

## Workforce Development Board of Ventura County

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 360 | 316 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 167 | 146 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 360 | 316 | 63.7% | 14.7% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 60.7% | 69.6% | $8,000 | 69.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 79.4% | 75.9% | $8,704 | 70.8% | 79.2% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 102 | 88 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 46 | 45 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 102 | 88 | 61.2% | 42.2% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 62.7% | 65.7% | $8,567 | 70.0% | 79.0% |
| Total Statewide | 76.0% | 77.5% | $11,712 | 8.7% | 81.8% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 249 | 169 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 22 | 27 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 227 | 185 | 16.1% | .70% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 75.0% | 73.0% | $5,000 | 65.8% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 63.5% | 72.9% | $5,190 | 46.9% | 80.1% |

## Verdugo Workforce Development Board

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 398 | 268 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 161 | 160 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 398 | 268 | 32.9% | 22.9% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 60.0% | 62.0% | $7,200 | 65.5% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 67.5% | 69.6% | $8,190 | 91.1% | 93.6% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 228 | 180 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 110 | 94 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 228 | 180 | 34.3% | 69.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 67.0% | $9,500 | 74.0% | 69.0% |
| Total Statewide | 74.8% | 78.5% | $11,484 | 92.2% | 95.6% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 142 | 138 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 83 | 65 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 157 | 153 | 3.3% | 5.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 72.0% | 70.0% | $3,900 | 73.0% | 60.0% |
| Total Statewide | 54.3% | 76.8% | $3,380 | 56.8% | 85.9% |

## Yolo County Health and Human Services Agency

### Title I Adult

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 81 | 58 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 65 | 48 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 81 | 58 | 53.3% | 12.3% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 65.6% | 61.0% | $8,000 | 69.0% | 68.0% |
| Total Statewide | 82.4% | 78.0% | $12,063 | 80.0% | 76.9% |

### Title I Dislocated Worker

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 43 | 21 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 38 | 19 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 43 | 21 | 44.4% | 32.6% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Employment Rate (Q2)** | **Employment Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 68.0% | 77.0% | $9,900 | 70.0% | 70.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.0% | 62.5% | $11,415 | 85.7% | 89.5% |

### Title I Youth

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Service Type** | **Participants Served** | **Participants Exited** | **Percent Training-Related Employment** | **Percent Enrolled in More than One Core Program** |
| Career Services | 45 | 36 | N/A | N/A |
| Training Services | 7 | 8 | N/A | N/A |
| Total Statewide | 47 | 40 | 33.3% | 19.1% |

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **Performance** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q2)** | **Youth Employment / Education/ Training Rate (Q4)** | **Median Earnings** | **Credential Rate** | **Measurable Skill Gains** |
| Negotiated Target | 73.0% | 71.0% | $4,400 | 61.4% | 74.0% |
| Total Statewide | 70.7% | 68.8% | $3,914 | 81.8% | 85.0% |